
 
 
 

Manitoba Environment and Climate Change invites public comment on the following 
proposal:  
 
SHUR-GRO FARM SERVICES LTD. – BULK MATERIAL HANDLING FACILITY – 
SHOAL LAKE – FILE: 6261.00 
 
Shur-Gro Farm Services Ltd. proposes to continue operating its bulk material handling 
facility located at NW 8-17-23 WPM in Yellowhead Municipality. The development 
includes a  22.3 m x 11.3 m agrichemical warehouse with 15.24 cm retention curbing, 
bulk liquid fertilizer storage tanks with a total capacity of 113,900 US gallons and 
blending capabilities, a dry fertilizer facility with six 200 metric ton hopper bottom bins 
equipped for blending, and two 30,000 US gallon anhydrous ammonia storage vessels. 
The facility has been in operation for 40 years. 
 
This proposal can be viewed at www.manitoba.ca/sd/eal/registries 
 
Anyone affected by the proposal who wishes to provide feedback should submit 
their comments using the online form at www.manitoba.ca/sd/eal/registries by 
July 13, 2025.  
 
Information submitted in response to this proposal will be available to the proponent and 
placed on the public registry per Section 17 of The Environment Act. 
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